bp America 1201 K Street, Suite 1830 Sacramento, CA 95814



June 15, 2022

Rajinder Sahota, Deputy Executive Officer California Air Resources Board 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA. 95814

Re: Draft 2022 Scoping Plan Update

Dear Ms. Sahota,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments following California Air Resources Board's ("CARB") recent release of the 2022 Scoping Plan update.

With an ambition to become a net zero company by 2050 or sooner, and to help the world get there too, bp is actively advocating for policies that support net zero, including the Low Carbon Fuel Standard and Cap and Trade programs in California. We look forward to continuing this engagement as CARB finalizes the 2022 Scoping Plan Update ("Update").

We were pleased to see that the Update recognizes the need to incorporate clean energy technologies and fuels into the Scoping Plan. bp is a leader in providing low carbon fuels to the California market including renewable natural gas and renewable diesel. These fuels have helped California reduce emissions and provided significant compliance opportunities for the Low Carbon Fuel Standard. In addition, bp is looking to the future and how we can help to drive the transition to a lower carbon future.

We support CARB's commitment to achieve carbon neutrality by 2045 through existing program improvements. Keeping and improving these programs brings necessary certainty to attract additional investment to drive carbon reductions.

bp looks forward to partnering with California and CARB in the development of the Update through our shared commitments to achieve net zero.

Sincerely yours,

michell Drock

Michelle Orrock West Coast Government Affairs bp America